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When I first ran for Congress in 1995, I learned that, if you just read the signs on the highway, you'd think the next city south of Chicago was Memphis.

So I asked IDOT officials if they could put up some highway signs -- with south suburban names on them -- along I-57 and the Bishop Ford Freeway.  After all, I had seen similar signs elsewhere in the state.

IDOT officials were immediately gracious and responsive.

They agreed to put up new signs at each exit in my district along those highways.  To help them, IDOT asked me to draft a list of which names should appear on which signs.

Working with the South Suburban Mayors and Managers Association, my staff came up with a list.  IDOT approved our list, except for one.  At 127th Street, we wanted to list Blue Island, Riverdale and Calumet Park.  IDOT said sorry, we were limited to two names per sign.

After much debate, we settled on Blue Island and Riverdale, because, at the time, they were the largest employment centers east and west on 127th Street.  Back then, Calumet Park was a bedroom community with very few businesses.

Of course, when the new signs went up, Cal Park Mayor Buster Porch was NOT pleased.  He said the exit was located in his village, and that Cal Park should be on the sign.  We explained our rationale -- and our limitations -- to the Mayor.  But he would not be denied.

After lobbying me and IDOT, Mayor Porch won a small victory when IDOT agreed to put up a small sign reading "Calumet Park This Exit" back in 1997.  Unfortunately, that sign lasted only a few weeks before it was either hit or stolen.  

But Buster didn't give up.

He continued to lobby me, and IDOT, and most recently, State Rep. Will Davis, for his sign. He now argued that his village was no longer just a bedroom community.  It was now a thriving commercial center as well.  So, he claimed,  he deserved a sign just like Blue Island and Riverdale.

And he was right.  Under Mayor Porch's leadership, Cal Park has attracted its first-ever bank. Its first hotel.  Then more hotels.  Its first grocery store.  And recently, its first mall.

So, earlier this year, Rep. Davis asked IDOT if Cal Park could get a sign.  IDOT then called my office, seeking my approval, to replace the old Blue Island / Riverdale sign, with a new Blue Island / Calumet Park sign.

I said no.  If you're going to make new signs, let's do it right.  List all three communities, as I originally requested.  IDOT said they'd have to run the idea up the proverbial flagpole.

Well, it didn't take long.  Within 30 minutes, IDOT responded affirmatively and said the new signs would list all three communities.

So, we are here today, in large measure, due to the perseverence of Mayor Porch, who never gave up on the idea that Cal Park deserves its rightful recognition -- and its own sign along our national interstate highway system.

Congratulations Mayor! Thanks Rep. Davis!  And thanks to IDOT!

Starting today, and forever more, the world now knows that the road to Graceland runs right through Calumet Park, Illinois.
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